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By Jay A. Porter, General Manager 

OCTOBER IS CO-OP MONTH!

October 4-10 is Fire Prevention Week. Did you 
know that the leading areas of origin for home 
fires are electrical failures in the kitchen, bed-
room, and the attic? Take a few minutes this 
month to inspect your electrical wires through-
out your home to eliminate any fire hazards.

October 4-10 is Customer Service Appreciation Week, so 
this month we’re featuring our Customer Service Represen-
tative department. They answer your phone calls, emails, 
know the ins and outs of everything at the co-op, and are 
the smiling faces you see as you enter our building. Thank 
you, ladies, for all you do! Back row, l-r: Myself, Jane, Wendy, 
Liz, Megan. Front row l-r: Kristy, Danielle, Breanna.

Employee Spotlight

OLD FASHIONED APPLE CRISP
INGREDIENTS

6 golden delicious apples, 
peeled and chopped – 
(other varieties can be 
used, can also be sliced)

2 Tbsp granulated sugar
1-3/4 tsp ground cinnamon,  

divided

INSTRUCTIONS

• Preheat oven to 350 F degrees. Butter an 8x8 baking dish, or 
spray with non-stick cooking spray. Set aside.

• In a mixing bowl, add chopped apples, granulated sugar, 3/4 tsp 
of the cinnamon, and lemon juice. Stir to combine, then transfer 
to prepared baking dish.

• In a separate mixing bowl, add topping ingredients (brown sug-
ar, oats, flour, 1 tsp cinnamon, salt, and diced cold butter). Use a 
pastry cutter to cut the butter into the oat mixture, using a slight 
downward twisting motion, until mixture resembled pea-sized 
crumbs. Alternatively, you can use two forks or even your hands 
to cut butter into the mixture.

• Spread topping over apples in baking dish, and gently pat to 
even it out. Bake 40–50 minutes, until golden brown and bubbly.

Many people may not realize what it means to be a 
member of a cooperative. As a cooperative, we love 
to give back to our communities through a variety 

of programs like Operation Round-Up, Education and Stein-
haus Scholarships, STEM Grant, Stuff the Bus, and Toys for 
Tots to name a few. You may know a few employees from 
the co-op because we’re local people. When you call us or 
see our workers, you know you’re working with people who 
live in the same community as you do. And unlike the big 
investor-owned utilities, we don’t keep our profits. We return 
profits back to our members through patronage capital, which 
you can learn more about us as you read on. Our main goal is 
to deliver safe and reliable electricity to our members. We will 
continue to do everything in our power (literally) to be your 
trusted source of reliable electricity, superior customer service, 
and community support. 
 To celebrate co-op month, I invite you to join us for our 
electronic recycling event. We will be hosting three events 
from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. each day: October 2 at our Friendship 
office, October 9 at our Wautoma office, and October 16 at our 
Pardeeville office. Members may bring up to five items per 
membership including one TV or monitor. Due to the ongo-
ing pandemic, we ask that you stay in your vehicle and our 
employees will retrieve the items from your vehicle and take 
them to the dumpster for you. 
 My discussion day this month will be on Tuesday, October 
13. I will be at our Wautoma office from 8–11 a.m. and our 
Pardeeville office from 1–4 p.m. Stop on by to say hi!
Rate Adjustment   The rate adjustments that were published 
in September’s issue are now in effect. If you have any ques-
tions, please give us a call. 

Patronage Capital Retirements   The board of directors 
has approved $2.2 million in patronage capital retirements 
(refunds) this year. We will be retiring patronage capital from 
the years 2001, 2002, and a portion of 2003. This means if you 
were on our lines during those years and accrued patronage 
capital, you may see a refund on November’s bill statement. If 
the refund amount is over $250, a check will be mailed to you. 
 Still having a hard time wrapping your head around pa-
tronage capital? Visit our website at https://www.acecwi.com/
news-information/patronage-cap/ for a video that explains 
what patronage capital is and the difference between alloca-
tions and retirements (refunds). 
Energy Assistance   As we approach the heating season, I’d 
like to remind you about energy assistance. All of our mem-
bers pay into this federal program every month and I encour-
age you to apply for assistance if you need it. A full listing 
of energy assistance agencies within our service area can be 
found on our website or you can call our office.

1-1/2 tsp lemon juice
1 cup light brown sugar
3/4 cup old fashioned oats
3/4 cup all-purpose flour
1/2 cup cold unsalted butter, 

diced into small cubes
pinch of kosher salt

Recipe from The Chunky Chef, www.thechunkychef.com/old-fashioned-
easy-apple-crisp/
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Friendship Service Center
401 East Lake Street  •  P.O. Box 70 
Friendship, WI 53934-0070 
Office Hours: Monday – Friday, 
    7:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.
www.acecwi.com 

Customer Service & Billing
800-831-8629

Power Outage Reporting
888-928-2232

Diggers Hotline
800-242-8511

To make a payment anytime 24/7, 
please call 1-844-219-1223.

Jay A. Porter—GM
Haley Melby—Editor

ACEC Board of Directors

District 1
Gene Alexander
Term Expires 2021

District 2
Ethan Olson
Term Expires 2022

District 3 
Aaron Bonnett
At-Large
Term Expires 2023

District 3
Aaron Hoernke, Chair
Term Expires 2022

District 4
Jon Ebert
Term Expires 2022

District 5
Gary Skolarz
Term Expires 2023

District 6
Cheri Gibeaut, Secretary
Term Expires 2021

District 7
Dietrich Vedder, Vice Chair
At-Large
Term Expires 2021

District 7
James Kelly, Treasurer
Term Expires 2023

Board Meeting Summary 
July 29, 2020

The monthly board meeting of Adams-Columbia Electric Cooperative 
was held on Wednesday, July 29, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. The meeting was held

 at the Friendship Service Center, practicing safe distancing due to COVID-19.  

Meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by Director Gibeaut’s 
invocation. A Safety Message was provided by Director Kelly.   

     All directors were in attendance. Following is a summary of the meeting activities:

The agenda, consent agenda items, board expense vouchers and the minutes of the  
June 25, 2020 regular board meeting minutes were approved.    

General Manager Report: Porter gave an update on the protocols for the COVID-19 
and if lobby will be closed then board meetings will be held via conference call. Porter 
noted the timing of the Public Service Commission’s order regarding disconnects and 
the decision to continue proceeding with disconnects as the members affected is less 
than 1% of our membership.           

Director Reports: The board thanked Porter for his weekly updates on the pandemic. 
Several board members had educational interactions with members.

Presentation:  Courtney Berner of the UW Center for Cooperatives virtually joined 
the meeting providing the educational opportunities that are available to the board 
including a Director’s Forum and online webinars.  

Board Action Items: 
• Gibeaut noted the value of NRECA and WECA educational opportunities. 

Hoernke asked Gibeaut to select a monthly topic/podcast (5 minutes) and board 
will add to monthly agenda. 

• Board agreed to use the monthly board educational opportunities with guest 
speakers provided by Porter.    

• Board approved to rescind board policy #2-2: Wisconsin Energy Cooperative 
News. Kerska provided cost savings by creating our own in-house newsletter of 
approximately $175,000 per year, beginning January 1, 2021. Board expressed 
that members would need to be informed of this change. Members can still 
view the WECN magazine electronically on WECA’s website or subscribe to the 
magazine directly through WECA.  

• Board approved the updated board policies #4-27: Sexual & Other Unlawful 
Harassment and #9-1: Equal Employment Opportunity. 

• Several bylaw discussion items were tabled to the August meeting.  
• In lieu of a board succession plan, board in agreement that a current board 

member should notify the board of their intention of running for re-election or not 
by November 1st prior to their term expiring.   

• Gibeaut noted Chuck Simmons, WI NRECA representative, asked her to join the 
NRECA Resolutions Committee at the Region 5 & 6 Meeting in October.  

• Board in agreement that a new self-assessment should be done, perhaps using UW 
Center for Cooperatives.  

Departmental Reports: Departmental reports were reviewed. Roberts reviewed the 
drivers for setting rates, noting cost recovery should come from cost drivers. Three 
parts of the rates: fixed costs, capacity or distribution demand, and energy costs.  

Meeting adjourned at 12:25 p.m.

Board approved the July meeting minutes on August 26, 2020.
Please note any confidential or sensitive information has been edited for this summary.


